

City Clerk's Office

**Ulli S. Watkiss** City Clerk

Tel: 416-395-7352

Fax: 416-395-7337 e-mail: fbalda@toronto.ca Web: www.toronto.ca

Secretariat Frank Baldassini **Toronto Cycling Advisory Committee** North York Civic Centre 5100 Yonge Street Toronto, Ontario M2N 5V7

March 15, 2010

To:

Planning and Growth Management Committee

From:

**Toronto Cycling Advisory Committee** 

Subject:

Amendments to the City of Toronto Comprehensive Zoning By-law

## **Committee Decision:**

## The Toronto Cycling Advisory Committee:

Requests Planning and Growth Management Committee to direct the Director, 1. Zoning By-law & Environmental Planning, City Planning Division, to meet with the Toronto Cyclists Union, in order to address the issues presented in the letter (March 3, 2010) from the Toronto Cyclists Union, and report back to Planning and Growth Management Committee at its meeting on June 16, 2010.

## Background:

The Toronto Cycling Advisory Committee on March 8, 2010 heard a presentation from Ugo Popadic, Papazian Heisey Myers, Barristers & Solicitors, on behalf of the Toronto Cyclists Union requesting the Toronto Cycling Advisory Committee to endorse the proposed further changes to the City of Toronto Comprehensive Zoning By-law that have been proposed in the letter (March 3, 2010) from A. Milliken Heisey, Papazian Heisey Myers, Barristers & Solicitors, addressed to Councillor Norm Kelly, Chair, Planning and Growth Management Committee.

The Toronto Cycling Advisory Committee had before it the following:

- E-mail (February 3, 2010) from A. Milliken Heisey, Solicitor, Papazian Heisey Myers, 1. Barristers & Solicitors, advising that he has been retained by the Toronto Cyclists Union to provide comments on the new Toronto Comprehensive Zoning By-law and in particular, the provisions of the new Zoning By-law affecting the provision of bicycle parking and measures affecting cyclist safety;
- Letter (December 22, 2009) from A. Milliken Heisey, Solicitor, Papazian Heisey Myers, 2. Barristers & Solicitors, addressed to Councillor Norm Kelly, Chair, Planning and Growth Management Committee, headed "Draft Toronto Comprehensive Zoning By-law - Cycling Related Provisions"; and

3. Letter (March 3, 2010) from A. Milliken Heisey, Solicitor, Papazian Heisey Myers, Barristers & Solicitors, advising that the Toronto Cyclists Union has had an opportunity to meet with City Planning staff to discuss the Toronto Cyclists Union's proposed amendments to the City's draft Zoning By-law; and as a result of that meeting and the input from City Planning staff, the Toronto Cyclists Union has further refined and developed its position.

(for) City Clerk

Frank Baldassini Item 1

## Attachment

c: Councillor A. A. Heaps, Chair, Toronto Cycling Advisory Committee
Director, Zoning By-law & Environmental Planning, City Planning Division
Manager, Cycling Infrastructure and Programs, Transportation Services Division
Ugo Popadic, Papazian Heisey Myers, Barristers & Solicitors
Yvonne Bambrick, Executive Director, Toronto Cyclists Union